
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 

12121 NE 99th Street, Suite 2100 ▪ Vancouver, Washington 98682 ▪ (360) 690-7171 

December 19, 2019

Patty Boyden 

Director of Environmental Services 

Port of Vancouver 

3103 NW Lower River Road 

Vancouver, WA 98660 

R.J. Sherman  

Kinder Morgan Bulk Terminals, LLC 

Manager – Remediation 

One Terminal Road  

Carteret, NJ 07008 

Joe Aldridge 

Remediation Director 

NuStar Terminals Services, Inc. 

19003 IH-10 West 

San Antonio, TX 78257

Re: Ecology response to December 6, 2019 letter Deadline Extension Request for 

Supplemental Remedial Investigation Work Plan for the Port of Vancouver, NuStar 

Terminals Services and Kinder Morgan Bulk Terminals Facilities, Vancouver, 

Ecology Facility Site Id: 1026 

Dear Patty, Joe, and R.J.: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) is responding to the second deadline extension request 

for the Supplemental Remedial Investigation Work Plan (SRIWP).  This letter provides approval 

for the second deadline extension.  However, this is the last submittal extension request 

Ecology will allow for the SRIWP.  

The SRIWP submittal deadline set in Agreed Order DE 15806 is 90 days from the effective date 

of the Agreed Order.  The Agreed Order effective date was May 20, 2019, making the deadline 

date for receipt of the draft SRIWP August 19, 2019.  On August 30, 2019, Ecology provided 

approval to the August 14, 2019, request for submittal deadline extension. 

The first extension submitted in August 2019 requested the due date for the draft SRIWP to be 

60 days following receipt of Ecology’s alignment on the SRIWP technical approach.  Ecology 

received the technical approach at the October 2, 2019, joint meeting.  A memorandum dated 

October 8, 2019, from Ecology indicated alignment with the technical approach, which placed 

the due date for the draft SRIWP to be December 9, 2019. 
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This second extension approval extends the due date for the draft SRIWP to 

February 14, 2020.  

Please feel free to contact us with any questions regarding this issue. 

Sincerely, 

Craig Rankine, RG, LHG 

Cleanup Site Manager/Hydrogeologist 

Toxics Cleanup Program 

Vancouver Field Office 

(360) 690-4795

craig.rankine@ecy.wa.gov

Andrew Smith, P.E. 

Unit Supervisor Technical Support Unit 

Toxics Cleanup Program 

Southwest Regional Office 

(360) 407-6316

andrew.smith@ecy.wa.gov

CR/tm 

cc: Richard Roche, Parametrix Inc., Portland, OR 

Amanda Spencer & Stephanie Bosze Salisbury, Cascadia Associates, LLC, Portland, OR 

Kevin McCarty & Nate Hemphill, Antea Group, Portland, OR 
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